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Associate Professor Laura Czerniewicz 
Centre for Innovation in Learning and Teaching 
CHED 
University of Cape Town 
 
Dear Laura 
 
Re: OER in and as MOOCs: An analysis of impact on educators’ practices in African-developed 
higher education courses 

 
The Research Ethics Committee of the Centre for Higher Education Development has reviewed the 
documentation submitted to it by Michael Glover in respect of the above proposed research study.  
 
I am pleased to confirm that the REC has approved the study to proceed at the University of Cape Town 
on the terms specified in the submissions to the committee. Should the research focus and process change 
in any substantive way, you are requested to make a new submission to the committee.  
 
We wish you all the best with the research. 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
 

 
 
Alan Cliff 
Chair, CHED REC 
(on behalf of the Committee) 
 


